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Thank you for your letter of 27 June drawing my attention to the report of the Committee on
Statutory Instruments which considered the Water Industry (Schemes for Adoption of
Private Sewers Regulations 2011 (‘the Regulations’) on 22 June 2011.

| note that the Committee has reported under Standing Order 21.3 on the grounds that it is
of political or legal importance or gives rise to issues of public policy likely to be of interest to
the Assembly. The attached report goes on to include reports on both ‘technical’ and
‘merits’ matters.

Taking the technical report first, the Committee noted that the Regulations have not been
made bilingually. The Government response indicated that, as the Regulations are subject
to approval in Parliament, it was not considered reasonable or practicable for them to be
made bilingually. This accords with long standing practice. While there may be instances
where Parliament has considered Instruments made which have included elements in the
Welsh language, for instance in relation to the prescription of forms, | am not aware of any
instances in which general Statutory Instruments which apply to both England and Wales
have been made bilingually.

In this instance, it is of relevance that even if these Regulations had been made by the
Welsh Ministers acting alone, they would have made cross-border provision because of the
way ministerial powers are devolved in relation to the water industry, meaning that the
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approval of Parliament would still have been required in accordance with the Government of
Wales Act 2006..

| should emphasise that where Welsh Ministers have the power to make legislation for
Wales the assumption will always be that, unless there are good reasons to do otherwise,
that power will be exercised via a Wales-only Statutory Instrument. Itis, however,
considered an efficient use of resources for Welsh Ministers to retain the option to make
composite orders where the subject matter makes it appropriate to do so. This might be the
case, for example, in circumstances where a common enforcement regime is necessary, or
where consistency of approach is needed.

Turning to the merits point, | am grateful that the Committee has highlighted the significance
of these Regulations, and have acknowledged the error in the Explanatory Memorandum. |
have nothing further to add to the Government response which was noted in your report.
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